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ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

The Seaford Park Primary School Community acknowledges the Bunurong 

People, the traditional custodians of the land on which our school is situated.  

We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging, and we 

acknowledge all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people in our community.  
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

June 2023 

Term 

Week 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Notes 

Term 2 

May 

1 2 

In Week 8, we will run 

our Fascination Friday 

Rotations on Thursday 

instead of Friday. Friday, 

June 9th is a Curriculum 

Day so the students will 

not attend school.  

 

Term 2 will finish on 

Friday, June 23rd at 

2:30pm. 

Week 6  

Assembly 

 

Family 

Bingo 

Night 

Term 2 5 6 7 8 9 

Week 7    

Fascination 

Friday on 

Thursday  

Curriculum 

Day – no 

school 

Term 2 12 13 14 15 16 

Week 8 

Public 

holiday – 

no school 

Finance 

Subcommittee  
 

Buildings and 

Grounds 

Subcommittee 

Assembly 

Term 2 19 20  21 22 23 

Week 9  
Year 5 Book 

Presentation 
Hot Food Day 

Prep – Year 2 

Excursion 

 

School 

Council 

Meeting 

Fascination 

Friday 

(am) 

 

Term 2 

ends at 

2:30pm 

Term 26 27 28 29 30 
Holidays No school No school No school No school No school 

July 2023 

Term 

Week 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Notes 

Term 

Holidays 
3 4 5 6 7 

Parent Teacher 

Interviews will be 

organised early in Term 

3. 

 

We will hold a whole-

school teddy bears’ 

picnic on Monday, July 

24th to mark the Preps’ 

100th day of school. All 

students, staff and 

parents are invited to 

wear their pyjamas to 

school that day. More 

information to follow. 

No school No school No school No school No school 

Term 3 10 11 12 13 14 

Week 1     

Interschool 

Sports 

 

Fascination 

Friday 

Term 3 17 18 19 20 21 

Week 2   Sushi Day  

Interschool 

Sports 

 

Assembly 

Term 3 24 25 26 27 28 

Week 3 

Preps’ 100 

Days of 

School 

   

Interschool 

Sports 

 

Fascination 

Friday 

Please Note: all of the dates listed above are subject to change 
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LEARNER AT THE CENTRE–DIVERSITY–SOCIAL NATURE OF LEARNING 

The teachers at Seaford Park Primary School are currently demonstrating the Social Nature of 

Learning through their engagement with the report writing process. Reports are prepared by the 

teachers twice per year and involve a huge amount of assessment, reflection and dedication by the 

teachers to ensure that their judgements are an accurate reflection of the progress made by the 

students in our school.  Reports will be released in the last week of term and parents will be invited 

to discuss the content of the report with the teachers early in Term 3.  

We have a Curriculum Day coming up on June 9th, the focus of which will be further professional 

development for teachers on the Seven Steps to Writing Success approach that we introduced 

this year. I’m sure you have heard your child/ren mention how the start to their stories are starting 

to sizzle and they are learning a range of techniques to tighten the tension and you will have also 

noticed work samples of students’ writing in our newsletter and social media. The approach has 

had a big impact and we are excited about learning more.  

Of course, the quality of our students’ writing is impacted by the quality and quantity of reading 

with which they engage. To that end, the English Priority Team have been working hard to build 

our library of books available in the classrooms, in the school library and in the books that the 

students take home to read as part of their learning progression. If you have walked through the 

library recently, you will have noticed that the Children’s Book Council of Australia shortlisted 

books for 2023 have arrived; in the classrooms, the teachers are using mentor texts to provide 

exemplars of Sizzling Starts and Tightening Tension and the team have prepared an order of 

books for our guided reading sets and our take home books. This investment will provide an 

excellent opportunity for our students. Parents and carers can help at home by chatting to your 

child/ren about books, reading together on the couch after dinner or before bed, making up 

alternative endings, investigating the words and sentence structure that authors use and that your 

child/ren can use in their writing, and generally enjoying engaging with books together as a family 

and independently.  

Alongside their experiences of the interdependent nature of reading and writing, the students in 

34J have been learning about interdependence in nature! See their article on the next page for 

more information.  
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STUDENT LEADERS 

SCHOOL LEADERS & HOUSE CAPTAINS 

On the 5th and the 12th of May, some of our students from Years Three to Six competed in district 

track and field events. 

On the 5th, we had students compete at track against six other schools. Overall, they enjoyed their 

time and they had a successful day. 

Then on the 12th, we had students compete in field events. There were five events: high jump, long 

jump, shot put, discus and triple jump. The students who went did a great job and enjoyed their 

time.  

Overall, everybody had a great time and we had great success at both events  

 

   

 

ART LEADERS 

In Art Club, we have been doing activities for kids to do at the 1st half of lunch time on Monday. 

Some activities we have done include making dream catchers, party poppers, decorated mirrors 

and cup telephones. Art Club is for everyone in our school to come to.  
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  COMMUNICATION LEADERS 

 

ENVIRONMENT LEADERS 

We held a competition for a sign for the garden. Each class was given a certain amount of paper 

for each student to take and draw a design on.  

anyone who wanted to participate could.  

The winner of the competition got to draw their design on an old surfboard with the supervision of 

a teacher.  

The decision for the winner was a hard and tough one but we ended up going with Mackenzie from 

3/4 J.  
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PLAY LEADERS 

]  
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TEMPLE RUN 

The Play Leaders have been playing Temple Run and it has been a very popular game.  

To play Temple Run, everybody has to line up at the right base line of the basketball court. Next, 

the Play Leaders choose 2-3 taggers to go to the other lines of the basketball court (not the left 

base line). The Play Leaders call, ‘Go!’ and the player run while the taggers crab walk across the 

line trying to tag the players. Whoever is caught becomes a tagger. 

RULES 

• No pretending to leave so you can just ‘rejoin’ and go back in without getting caught. 

• No running when you actually get caught – we’ve had people (who are, of course, going to stay 

unnamed) do this when they got tagged. 

• No pushing people while trying to get past the taggers. 

We hope people in our school will play by the rules so that everybody can be happy. 

PHOTO OF THE MONTH 
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AWARD WINNERS 
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COLOUR RUN FUNDRAISERS 

 
 

LUCKY DIP WINNER 
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2024 ENROLMENTS 

Our Prep grade for 2024 is now half full with siblings of currently enrolled students and families 

who live inside our school zone. To ensure you (or your friends/family don’t miss out), please 

ensure enrolment forms have been returned to the office at your earliest convenience and no later 

than the end of this term.  

ATTENDANCE 

We would like to thank Funtopia (Carrum Downs) for supporting our attendance initiative and 

generously supplying our school with a family pass (two adults and two children) that will be 

awarded to one lucky child who achieved 95% or above attendance during Term One.  

The students’ opinions were collected by two of our senior students and a family pass to Funtopia 

was one of the most popular choices for rewarding regular attendance. The winner will be drawn 

at our next assembly. 

Please use the website below and check out the Funtopia Carrum Downs’ enormous indoor play 

centre including rock climbing wall, toddler area, restaurant and Messy Studio.  The centre can 

host birthday parties and assist with fundraising events. A great place to visit on a wet weekend or 

over the upcoming school holidays! 
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IGNITE THE SPARK 

Over the past 12 months, we have raised over $35,000 locally as part of our Ignite the SPark 

campaign. We have used the money raised to : 

- Replace the furniture in five more classrooms 

- Replace the goal posts on the oval, which will be installed this term 

- Upgrade our reading resources in the classrooms and in the school library 

Our current focus is on providing high quality take-home books for the students so they can 

practise their targeted skills with their family and friends. We are hoping to pay for our new 

resources with $10,000 coming from the school budget and the remaining $10,000 paid for using 

locally raised funds. Once we have achieved this fundraising target, we will begin working on 

replacing all of the bubbler taps around the school with more functional and user friendly 

alternatives.  

We are very grateful to all families who have supported our efforts.  
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ANNUAL REPORT, 2022 

School Council prepares an annual report each year. The report outlines the position of the school 

in relation to: 

- Progress towards strategic goals, student outcomes and student engagement (learning, wellbeing, 

engagement and financial performance) 

- Performance summary 

- Learning 

- Wellbeing 

- Engagement  

- Financial performance and position 

Some of our highlights include: 

- The percentage of students at or above age expected standards is higher than similar schools and 

around the same as state averages in both English and Mathematics. 

- Our Year 3 NAPLAN results are significantly higher than both similar schools and the state average. 

- 97.4% of students in Years 4-6 feel connected to the school. This is significantly higher than both 

state and similar schools. 

- 99.4% of students positively endorse the school’s approach to managing bullying.  

Our Annual Report for 2022 is now complete and available to view on our website. Parents and 

carers are encouraged to have a read.  

 

 

https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/annual_report_2022.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/annual_report_2022.pdf
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TEAMKIDS 
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HERO AWARD WINNERS 
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